Electoral Board Meeting Minutes March 1, 2016

The Electoral Board of Arlington County met at 5:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 1, 2016, in the Office of the Elections to supervise the Democratic and Republican Presidential Primary Elections. Present were Charlene Bickford, Chairman; David A. Bell, Vice Chairman; Allen H. Harrison, Jr., Secretary; and staff members.

An unexpectedly high turnout in the Republican Primary resulted in staff and Board members delivering extra ballots to many precincts. When it became apparent the supply of pre-printed ballots would be inadequate, staff began reproducing official ballots for delivery to precincts, along with hand-counting instructions. At no point did any precinct run out of ballots.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. after the unofficial results were complete.

Charlene N. Bickford Chairman

David A. Bell, Vice Chairman

_resigned effective March 18, 2016

Allen H. Harrison, Jr., Secretary